
Clobetasol – Taro 

 

The FDA announced a consumer level recall of one lot of Taro’s clobetasol propionate 

0.05% ointment due to the presence of Ralstonia pickettii (R. pickettii) bacteria, which 

was discovered by the manufacturer through routine testing. 

Product Clobetasol 

Manufacturer Taro 

Recall identification date 12/30/2021 

Affected NDCs 51672-1259-3 

Consumers should contact their physician or healthcare provider if they have 
experienced any problems that may be related to taking or using this product. 

 


